
Hello and thank you for taking suggestions on public impacts. 
 
We would like to see that title transfers for automobiles are maintained for commercial entities like 
Copart.  We understand removing the face to face contact at DMV offices but we would like to continue 
to see transfers happen via USPS or other shipping means.   
 
If this is not possible, we would like some options on how to sell vehicles without titles.  Would Oregon 
be amenable to some short-term temporary workarounds?  For example: 

• Would it be okay if we sold vehicles "title pending" and then got the titles to the new 
owners upon our receipt? 

• Would it be okay if we stamped the faces of the titles with "SALVAGE" and then sold 
them on a "pass-through" basis so we could skip the title transfer process through 
MDOT, but still ensure the titles were properly branded? 

• Would it be okay if we sold the vehicles on another state's title? 
• Would it be okay if we stamped the title "PARTS ONLY" or "NONREPAIRABLE" or some 

other designation that made it clear the vehicle could not be re-titled? 

We appreciate any info you can share.   
 
Thank you. 
 
Mark Binder 
Director of Government Affairs 
Copart 
14185 Dallas Pkwy 
Dallas, TX 75254 
(214) 534-6546 Office 

 
 


